
	

	

Dear St. Margaret Mary School families, 

      Hello!  I hope you all had a very restful weekend.  As we approach the end of 
the school year, I would like to remind you of a few important items.  Yet first! 
Let’s re-cap the last few weeks: 

1. 2016 – 2017 Welcome packets have been distributed! These packets contain 
all the necessary information needed for the start of the 2016 - 2017 new 
school year.  Summer reading list, uniform info, school supply list and 
handbooks are just a few, of the many informative items enclosed in your 
WELCOME ENVELOPE.  

2.   Per your tuition contract, Fair Service Hours are a SMMS obligation.  Two 
weeks ago, I sent a link to all school families so that they may sign up for 
Fair service hours.   So far, over 210 families have signed up!  Thank you!! 
If you haven’t signed up, please use this link to do so:                          
https://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/2814019/SMMS-Volunteer-Lomita-Fair  

3. Lots of fun was had by all at our annual ALL SCHOOL KNOTTS BERRY 
FARM FIELD TRIP!!!  Can’t wait for next year! 

4. Spring Sports Banquet was attended by all our spring athletes!  
Congratulations to all our athletes who competed in soccer, volleyball, track 
and field, golf and soft ball.  Thank you Mom’s Club for all your planning 
and preparing. A special thank you to Mr. Traversa for preparing the 
delicious meal. 

5.  If you have not signed up for SUMMER SCHOOL, please do so ASAP. 
Classes are filling up. 

6. SUMMER TUTORING IS HERE. If you would like ‘one on one’ tutoring 
sessions, please email me. The cost is $15.00 an hour.  

7. Follow SMMS on Instagram @saintmargaretmaryschool 
8. On June 9th    the Saint Margaret School Community said goodbye to our 

awesome 8th graders. We wish them all the best as they venture off to high 
school.  



9. On June 3rd, parents, teachers and students were given an opportunity to tour 
Hegarty Hall to view the incredible art work of our students.  Under the 
mentorship of Mrs. Wallace, our fabulous art teacher, students explored, 
imagined, and discovered the wonderful world of art!  Fantastic 
masterpieces were created throughout the year through the study of painting, 
drawing, design, printmaking, sculpture, ceramics, and much more. Thank 
you Mrs. Wallace for a wonderful year! 

10. Mrs. Vicelja’s kindergartners were also quite busy these past two weeks. On 
June 7th, they presented their own ART FAIR for the entire school to see!   
On June 10th   our young kinder friends invited their fathers to share donuts 
for a “Dad and Donuts” morning. Thank you ‘dads’ for sharing your 
morning with our little ones! 

11. On Friday, the 6th graders took an ‘end of the year’ field trip to Lomita Park.  In 
the morning, the kids enjoyed participating in a variety of games and relay races 
and in the afternoon, feasted to a delicious barbeque buffet.  Thank you Mrs. 
Luzano, Mrs. Wilson, Mr. Duarte and Ms. Zavala for all your efforts in making 
the day fantastic!!    
 
Next week… 
 
1. Marks the last week of school.  Our 6th and 7th graders will be taking Finals 

on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday.  
2. Quite a few classes will be going to Lomita Park this week to celebrate the 

end of a very successful year. Please contact your child’s teacher if you 
would like to chaperone or participate.  

3. On Thursday, June 16th , the students will participate in Field Day!!  This 
will take place from 12:00 to 2:00.  Field day is a series of fun games and 
competitions specially designed for all our students. Students will wear their 
p.e uniforms on this day. 

4. On Friday, (the last day of school), dismissal will be at 12:00 P.M. No 
daycare will be provided on this particular day.  Regular 2:30 p.m dismissal 
for Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday.  

5. Also on this Friday, the entire school will be attending the 8:15 a.m. Mass.   
All students must be in “Mass attire” on this day.  

6. Daycare will begin on Monday June 20.  Daycare hours are from 7:00 a.m to 
6:00 p.m. 

7. ‘All day Daycare’ will be offered for two weeks until July 6th.  On that day 
(through July 29th), daycare will be offered from 7:00 to 9:00 a.m.   At 9:00 
a.m. SUMMER SCHOOL will begin.   SUMMER SCHOOL classes will go 
from 9:00 a.m to 12:00 p.m.   At 12:00 p.m, SUMMER SCHOOL will 



resume and again be available to all students to 6:00 p.m. Below is the daily 
schedule from June 20th – July 5th and July 6th – July 29th. 

 
JUNE 30th  - JULY 5th  -           DAYCARE                  7:00 A.M. – 6:00 P.M 
  
JULY 6TH – AUGUST 12TH    DAYCARE                    7:00 A.M – 9:00 A.M 
                                                      SUMMER SCHOOL    9:00 A.M – 12:00 P.M 
                                                      DAYCARE                    12:00 P.M – 6:00 P.M     
 
**ALL 2015 – 2016 TUITION AND FEES MUST BE PAID AND 
RECONCILED BEFORE THE LAST DAY OF SCHOOL.   STUDENTS WILL 
BE REMOVED FROM THE 2016 – 2017 ROSTER IF BALANCES ARE LEFT 
UNPAID BY JUNE 17TH .  PLEASE CONTACT MRS. SCHWAB FOR 
COMMENTS, QUESTIONS AND CONCERNS.   
 
Looking forward to a wonderful week!!         
 
Mrs. Zimmerman                                                                                                                                                                                            
Principal 


